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requests the Secretary-General to provide in his next progress report, data on the quantifiable
efficiency gains achieved, both in terms of energy usage and costs of utilities based on the actual
data gathered.

Mr. Chairman,

7. Maintenance is an important component in the life cycle of a building as this, among other
things, would ensure the safety and security of its occupants as well as help retain the value of
the property. On that score, the Group expresses disappointment at the non-availability of a
maintenance data to track and measure maintenance practices and approaches due to the delayed
deployment of the Umoj a plant maintenance module. The Secretary-General is thus requested by
the Group Of 77 and China to address this issue as a matter of priority, and to provide an update
thereof.

8. The Group once again stresses that the CMP initially projected an anticipated final cost to
renovate five buildings at an amount of $1,876.7 million as against the current project cost which
is estimated to be $2,309.3 million for a reduced scope of the project to three buildings. The
Group is of the view that it's imperative to systematically and thoroughly summarize and analyze
information with regards to the lessons learned and best practices from CMP so as to provide
guidance to the implementation plans of other capital projects and avoid any loss to the
Organization. The Group recalls the Board of Auditors' recommendation regarding the need to
report the full amount of savings arising from contract closure and in this regard, requests the
Secretary-General to include in the sixteenth and final progress report of the project the
aggregated cost to completion at the main part of the seventy-third session of the General
Assembly.
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9. While the Group remains appreciative of the report of the Board of Auditors, it also expresses
concern at the high number of outstanding recommendations of the Board as the project enters its
final phase. The Group requests that every effort be made to implement the remaining
recommendations expeditiously, and that a comprehensive update on the status of the
outstanding recommendations be provided in the next report of the Board of Auditors and the
final progress report of the Secretary-General.

10. In conclusion, the Group of 77 and China wishes to assure you of its readiness for a
constructive engagement on this important agenda item during informal consultations.

I thank you, Mr. Chair.


